
 Clerk’s Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of July 2019 

Clerk’s actions: 

1. Sent thank you card to Anne Page of Shingle Street 

2. New dog bin ordered for The Street (installed immediately) 

3. Organised training course at SALC for Clls C Walker and R Johnson 

4. Sold disabled toilet to Parkgate Farm Care Home, Kelsale 

5. Sent letter to Natural England written by A Block concerning route of Coastal Path- meeting set 

up with Clls C Mann and A Block on 31st July to review the route 

6. Clerk sent off Certificate of Exemption to external auditors PKF Littlejohn  

7. Advertised the rights of parishioners to view the end of year accounts 

8. Advertised in Bulletin for more volunteers for Emergency Committee and for ideas for spending 

on village projects from any community benefit from SP; issue of dog fouling was highlighted 

9. Responded to two planning applications: School Meadow and change of conditions for Orwell. 

Variation of conditions(s) 1 on planning permission DC/18/1311/FUL  

10. Sent letter to residents at East lane relating to littering around dustbins 

11. Sent evaluation forms to East Suffolk following grants to J Webb and E Aldous 

12. Asked for update about Highways Works and repair of pavement- in the autumn 

13. Liaised with Bawdsey PCC to receive list of soldiers from WW1 who returned from the war 

 

Correspondence received: 

1. Enquiry from Jonathan Clarke of Natural England about the route of the Coastal Path 

2. Meeting on Coastal Route from Bawdsey- Aldeburgh at Snape Maltings on 17th July at 6.30pm 

3. Update from Sizewell C regarding latest consultation. There is a fourth consultation to be held at 

various venues, the nearest being at the Woodbridge Community Hall on 26th July from 2-8pm. 

4. Dr Therese Coffey is holding a public meeting in response to Rendlesham’s concern over the 

Climate and Ecological Crisis on Friday 19 July, 5.30-6.30pm. Names have to be sent to her office 

at therese.coffey.mp@parliament.uk 

5. Resident on Bawdsey Manor Estate complained about lack of fibre broadband 

6. Neurology charity Headway Suffolk hosts its fifth annual Neuro Conference on Wednesday 16 

October at Wherstead Park, Ipswich from 9.30am - 4.30pm. 

7. Message received from Hollesley Prison relating to use of prisoners for helping with community 

events- “We will happily consider community events and if we can facilitate we will do so 

8. Annual report from the Citizens Advice received and invitation to the AGM on 6th July  

9. Email from SCC concerning a consultation on the county’s Green Access Strategy- Have your say 

at www.suffolk.gov.uk/rowip  

10. Invitation from Alderton PCC suggesting that the benefice could hold a joint Flower Festival with 

participation from all the villages in the group over the August bank holiday week-end in 2020. 

11. Judi Hallett shared a letter written to SCC cabinet member for transport on behalf of the councils 

on the Deben Ward expressing dismay at the proposed review of the 71 bus route and the 

removal of bus passes for the CATS bus service 

12. Concern voiced by parishioner about constant barking of neighbour’s dog 

13. East Suffolk will be visiting the proposed PGL lake site on 15th July. Planning Committee will take 

place on 23rd July. 

14. Boyton PC invited Bawdsey to take part in a beach clean on Sunday September 22nd 
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